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Rosa Chaxoyan was born on September 10, 1925. She is from the city of Spitak, Armenia, where 

the catastrophic earthquake struck in 1988. Some estimate the death total for Armenia was 

around one hundred thousand. Since her home was destroyed, she lived in this container box 

similar to what they ship stuff in on railroad cars.  In the middle photo, you can see some of  the 

horrible living conditions and what few possessions she had.  She doesn’t have any children of her 

own. In the note I received about her it said, “Now she is all by herself and she has nobody who 

can bury her when she dies.” Remember God hears the cry of the poor and forsaken of this world 

and He heard Rosa’s prayer and sent her to the House of Hope to clothed, fed, loved, told about 

Jesus and His saving grace and someone to take  care of her even when she dies. Because of 

your giving and support, another person in their 80’s will be saved! 

 

Here is the testimony sent by Sister Veronica of Akassi 

Kocharyan, born in 1924. His relatives brought and left him in 

the House of Hope and never even came back to know how he 

is doing. When he came he was so hungry. He told us that his 

relatives would not feed him enough so he wouldn’t go to the 

toilet, since nobody wanted to clean him up after going. His 

kids left for Europe for a better living and left their father 

without help and hope. 

But praise the Lord for the House of Hope, as we are here for 

such helpless people.  Sister Veronica 

A special thanks to all of you who remember the widows and poor elderly of Armenia. The 

House of Hope was a dream, a vision that became a reality because God used Christians like 

you to build it and to continue to support it. We have around 47 widows(ers) who live there now. 

Their testimonies before coming to the House of Hope are heart breaking, but now they have 

great peace and joy, because Jesus is made real there and “in His presence is fullness of joy.” 

We need more supporters at $100.00 per month to bring in more of these precious people from 

the streets and horrible living conditions. One of the great needs right now, is to be able to pay 

off the 2007 4x4 that will be sent over this year, so that they can use it for the Home. Winter is 

treacherous in the mountains of Armenia and this will be a great blessing. Make any gifts out to 

River Of Life Int. and include 4x4 on the memo or a note. God bless. 
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ASIA: River of Life International has supported various projects over the years in Asia. One of 

these is a Bible School that trains mostly believers from minority groups or the “Tribal People”. 

They come from remote villages where there may be only a handful of Christians, and where 

most of the people have never heard of Jesus. Our friend and missionary to this area, recently 

traveled nine hours and most of it on bumpy roads to one of these villages. He found a group of 

believers there among these tribal people whose village is so remote. 

This ministry supports the School among other projects. We recently made contact with a 

pastor over a large church that was starting a Bible School with mostly college students. He 

wanted the School of Christ material in their language for his students, which was provided by 

Brother B.H. Clendennen within Asia. 

We have an ongoing project of getting a new believers training manual translated. This was 

provided by the F.G. I. Church in CT.  This will be a blessing to the new Christians in Asia who 

know virtually nothing about the Bible or their new found faith in Jesus. 

 

Thank you for helping us to help them. 

Brother Turner 

 
 SOUTH PACIFIC-FIJI ISLANDS: We also have been involved with reaching the remote villagers of the South Pacific the 

last few years. I traveled there twice to make the contacts and lay the groundwork for the first S.O.C. in Fiji.  We have 

supported through your gifts the building of a village church on a remote Island.  We also plan to go there in the near 

future to do soul evangelism crusades on the remote islands where hardly any ones been. 

 

Missionary Jay Prasad has been sending encouraging reports from the Island crusades that he’ s been involved in.  

Many are reporting to be saved, healed and delivered. Please keep this work in prayer. 

 

 

THANK YOU FOR PRAYING AND HELPING! At this writing I’ve been off from traveling and preaching for 
nearly six weeks. My body just said enough of going and going, with hardly enough breaks and rest.  I became ill and realized 

that I should stop, rest, seek the Lord, go through a liver cleanse/fast and let my body heal. Through this the Lord has been a 

present help in the time of trouble. I am starting back up in camp meetings soon and on the road and in the air again. God bless 
all of you who have called, written, prayed and sent special support to help us pay the bills while I was off. Please continue to 

pray for my complete healing and thanks again for caring. 

Brother Turner 

FIRE ON THE MOUNTAIN 2009 
OUR CAMP MEETING WILL BE HELD AGAIN IN 

PIGEON FORGE, TENNESSEE ON  
OCTOBER 13 – 15 

CALL OUR OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION 
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